
Reaction to the EU Referendum outcome from the Higher Education sector 
 

 
Universities UK statement on the outcome of the EU referendum 
  
Dame Julia Goodfellow, President of Universities UK said: “Leaving the EU will 
create significant challenges for universities. Although this is not an outcome that we 
wished or campaigned for, we respect the decision of the UK electorate. We should 
remember that leaving the EU will not happen overnight, there will be a gradual exit 
process with significant opportunities to seek assurances and influence future policy. 
  
“Throughout the transition period our focus will be on securing support that allows 
our universities to continue to be global in their outlook, internationally networked 
and an attractive destination for talented people from across Europe. These features 
are central to ensuring that British universities continue to be the best in the world. 
  
“Our first priority will be to convince the UK Government to takes steps to ensure that 
staff and students from EU countries can continue to work and study at British 
universities and to promote the UK as a welcoming destination for the brightest and 
best minds. They make a powerful contribution to university research and teaching 
and have a positive impact on the British economy and society. We will also prioritise 
securing opportunities for our researchers and students to access vital pan-
European programmes and build new global networks.” 
 

 
In response to the decision to leave the European Union, Dr Wendy Piatt, 
Director General of the Russell Group, said: 
  
“Leaving the European Union creates significant uncertainty for our leading 
universities but we will work with the Government to minimise any disruption caused 
by this decision. Throughout the campaign both sides acknowledged the value of EU 
funding to our universities and we will be seeking assurances from the Government 
that this will be replaced and sustained long term. 
  
“The UK has not yet left the EU so it is important that our staff and students from 
other member countries understand that there will be no immediate impact on their 
status at our universities. However, we will be seeking assurances from the 
Government that staff and students currently working and studying at our universities 
can continue to do so after the UK negotiates leaving the EU.   
  
“The free movement of talent, the networks, collaborations, critical mass of research 
activity and funding from EU membership have played a crucial part in the success 
of Russell Group universities. We will be working closely with the Government to 
secure the best deal for universities from the negotiations to come so that we can 
continue to form productive collaborations across Europe.”  

 


